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Meeting Minutes 
River’s Edge Resort, Fairbanks, Alaska 
May 13, 2011 Chapter Meeting 
Technical Session: Speakers discussed estimating landfill closure/post closure costs. 
 
I. Call to Order by Cory Hinds at 3:12 p.m. 
II. Agenda Approved  
III. Minutes of February 11, 2011, approved 
IV. Board and General Membership Discussion 
 A. Committee Reports 
  1. President’s Report – Cory Hinds  
   a. Welcome back, Cathy Mayer (Mat-Su borough) 
   b. Lanie Hughes was elected International Director to replace Greg Goodale. 
   c. Mark Madden underwent bypass surgery and is back to work part-time. 
  2. Treasurer’s Report – Bob Jordan 
   a. Balance as of 4/29/2011, is $18,213.54 in Credit Union, $20,949.79 in  
       Wells Fargo account 
   b. Financial advisor proposed changes to Wells Fargo account; Bob will  
       report back in July. 
   c. MOLO had 28 attendees 
    1. Thank you to Katrina Sharp for coordinating the event. 
    2. Some bills have been paid, projected profit is $6000 to $7000 
   d. Treasurer’s Report Approved. 
  3. Program Committee – Ted Jacobson 
   a. Technical session on estimating closure/post closure costs was exemplary. 
   b. July 22nd meeting in Soldotna tech session will be cell construction and  
       leachate recirculation.    
   c. October 21st meeting on recycling will be hosted by Jeff Raun, JBER  
       Environmental Solid Waste Coordinator. 
   d. Send suggestions and requests for future technical session topics to Ted. 
  4. Membership Committee – Terry Berger 
   a. Membership stands at 83, down 11 from last year  
   b. If you change your telephone number or email, please notify Terry. 
  6. Scholarship Committee – Cory Hinds for Lanie Hughes 
   a. Three applications were received and evaluated. 
   b. Membership approved $1000 each to Teslin Hughes, Monica Dimick, and  
       Mollie Madden. 
  7. Training Committee – Mike Blair 
   a. Mike and Scott Barr were MOLO instructors; 28 attended, 22 took the test. 
   b. There will be a MOLO next year in Anchorage. 
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   c. Ted Jacobson and Terry Berger taught RALO in Anchorage. 
   d. Committee would like to explore working with Native Regional Corporations 
        and Native Health Consortiums to fund future RALO classes. 
    1. Increase SWANA presence in regional areas 
    2. Broaden base of contacts for logistical support 
   e. RALO manual printing costs have gone up. 
   f. Scott Barr and Mike Blair will explore feasibility of offering MOLO and RALO 
       courses through the community colleges, especially in Barrow/North Slope. 
   g. Mike requested a letter of appreciation be sent to River’s Edge Resort for  
       their exceptional service for the MOLO.  
  8. Legislative Liaison – Lori Aldrich 
   a. Lori requested information from municipalities on how they handle their  
       medical waste.”  
   b. New regs will apply to air emissions from incinerators. 
 B. International Director – Lanie Hughes not available, attending mid-year meeting  
VI. Next Meeting date and agenda 
 A. July 22 in Soldotna; time TBA 
 B. tech session will be cell construction and leachate recirculation. 
VII. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 3:57 p.m. 
VIII. ATTENDEE LIST FOR May 13, 2011 CHAPTER MEETING 
I, Cory Hinds, President of the Alaska Chapter of SWANA, hereby certify the attendance of the 
following 13 members at the chapter meeting held on May 13, 2001, in Fairbanks, Alaska: 
 
Name    Organization    Phone   
Mike Blair   SWS of Anchorage, Ret  338-6380 
Jack Maryott   KPB     262-2002 
Cory Hinds   CH2MHill    762-1369 
Ted Hawley   HDR     644-2018 
Judy Blair   Administrative Consultant  338-6380  
Bob Jordan   Fairbanks North Star Borough 459-1482 
Ted Jacobson   EPA/Alaska    865-7363 
Lori Aldrich   DEC     269-7622 
David Bredlie   Fairbanks North Star Borough 459-1482 
Andrea Carlson  Shannon Wilson   458-3145 
Richard Ungarook, Sr. NSB     852-0489 
Charles “Chip” Saylor  Denali Borough Landfill  582-1330 
Elizabeth Stergion  ADEC Solid Waste   269-7626 
Scott Barr   North Slope Borough   367-3357 
Jessica Sayers  HDR     644-2029 
Terry Berger   Mat-Su Borough   746-2826 
Cathy Mayer   Mat-Su Borough   746-2821 


